
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Attachment A: 

Department of Rehabilitation TAY  
FY 2022-2025  

Termination Letter 
 



 

            Antonette Navarro, LMFT 
            Director 

 

Administration 
 300 N. San Antonio Rd., Bldg. 3, Santa Barbara, CA  93110  TEL: (805) 681-5220 TOLL-FREE: (888) 868-1649 

 countyofsb.org/behavioral-wellness 
 

 

Via First Class Mail and E-Mail  
 
November 29, 2022 
 
Veronica Chavira 
Contract Administrator 
Department of Rehabilitation 
509 E. Montecito Street, Ste.101 
Santa Barbara, CA 93103 
Veronica.Chavira@dor.ca.gov 
 
RE: Termination of Agreement Department of Rehabilitation –Transitional  

Age Youth (DOR TAY) Agreement 2022-2025, Agreement Number: 32003 
 
Dear Ms. Chavira,  

On October 24, 2022, in accordance with paragraph 3 (Right to Terminate) of Exhibit D of the above-
referenced agreement, the Santa Barbara County Department of Behavioral Wellness (“BWell”) issued a notice 
to terminate the DOR TAY Agreement. 

On November 29, 2022, the Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors voted to terminate the DOR TAY 
Agreement, effective November 29, 2022, as follows: [insert vote here]. 
 
Please direct any communications for the final resolution of this contract to myself, Antonette Navarro, 
Director, anavarro@sbcbwell.org and Chris Ribeiro, Chief Financial Officer, cribeiro@sbcbwell.org. 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 

Antonette Navarro 
Director, Behavioral Wellness 
anavarro@sbcbwell.org 
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